 Donald W. Reynolds Community Center & Library

Quarterly Board Meeting

June 20, 2018

Minutes
The Board Members of the Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library met Wednesday, June 20, 2018, in the conference room of the public library.

I. Board Members Present: Paul Buntz, Juliet Cathey, Dennis Garrett, Joe Littlejohn, Carolyn Mabry. Jenny Sanchez attended as the newest board member. Gayle Gaither will remain on the board as a member at large.
Robbee Tonubbee, Library Director, also attended the meeting.

Two guests were also in attendance: Matt Narstedt, the city planner, and Rip Tidwell, a concerned citizen.

President Paul Buntz called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

Paul Buntz and Dennis Garrett had to leave midway through the meeting.

Juliet Cathey presided over the meeting after Paul Buntz departed.
II. Reading and Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the March 28, 2018, quarterly meeting were read. President Paul Buntz made the motion to accept the minutes, and the motion was quickly seconded by several members and passed.
III. Report from City Manager:  Robbee Tonubbee reported that the City has approved a budget for the new fiscal year. She also shared that interviews were in progress for a new city treasurer, and a new assistant city treasurer is still needed.

Robbee also shared that starting July 1, 2018, employees of the City would be receiving a one percent cost of living raise. Employees would also receive a bonus check worth one week's pay on the first payday of their birth month.
IV. Report from Friends of the Library (FOL):  The Friends of the Library are helping with the Summer Reading Program and the Very Hungry Reader food program. For the food program, they are volunteering to work shifts from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and from 1 p.m. to 
3 p.m. There are approximately 40 to 50 children eating lunch every Tuesday and Thursday, and the food is provided by the United States Department of Education. Having Summer Reading in the Black Box Theater room has been successful because there is more room for the children, and parents can wait for their children in the cafe. It is also felt that it is safer for the children to attend their Summer Reading classes in the theater. Robbee mentioned she hoped the library could hold Summer Reading in the theater next year as well.
V. Report from Robbee Tonubbee, Librarian:  Robbee Tonubbee shared the following information:

1) There are no budget cuts for the library in the new fiscal year.

2) Roberta Patterson retired from her position as custodian at the end of May.  A new custodian, Darla Marrow, has been employed part-time.

3) Robert Damron is now a full-time employee. He assists with children's programs and outreach programs. He also supplies the local nursing homes with borrowed library materials and assists with maintenance and janitorial tasks. He is currently working a Tuesday-Saturday schedule.

4) On Saturday, June 16, 2018, the library hosted the Austin Reptile Show in the Black Box Theater from 2 p.m. to 3 p.m. The event was a great success with 150 people attending. There are plans for two shows to take place next year.

5) There were 37 people in attendance at the recent Dine-In Movie event on June 16, 2018. The movie shown was “I Can Only Imagine,” and Country Junction BBQ provided the food.

6) The food warmer bought by the FOL has been a great help in keeping food and popcorn warm for events.

7) May's door count was a bit low, but June's library attendance is on par. Internet usage, which includes the borrowing of eBooks through Overdrive and Libby, is gradually increasing by 10% to 15%. Computer lab usage is steady. The average time patrons spend on the computer is 48 minutes. Printing revenue is up by 150% to 200%.

8) State money has been invested in Launchpad tablets for children to check out. These tablets are reinforced with heavy duty plastic cases and shatter resistant screens, and they are loaded with educational learning apps for the children. There is no camera or internet access on the tablets. The library currently offers Launchpads from children in the Pre-K to Kindergarten age range and the 1st Grade and 2nd Grade age range. Robbee is writing grants to be able to purchase Launchpads for children in higher grades. She also hopes to ask the FOL for funding for additional Launchpads.
VI. Old Business: There was an update about the two lots of land that is being donated to the library to be a reading park. The city attorney is working on the survey. Once it is complete and some documents are signed, the land will belong to the city and the library will be able to use it. Matt Narstedt wants to work with Marty Pope on designs. Discussion of things to consider including in the design followed, among them a dog park, a walking trail around a low drainage area, and water fountains for adults, children, and dogs.

VII. New Business: Mr. Rip Tidwell attended the meeting as a concerned citizen. He expressed concerns about the less fortunate staying at the library during the day and especially at night and about people sleeping in the library. Robbee Tonubbee attempted to address his concerns by explaining how the library is a designated “cool zone,” and as a public place, anyone has the right to be there as long as they are not causing a scene or impeding anyone's safe use of the library. She explained about the Oklahoma Department of Library's “empathy-driven approach” to serving the homeless and less fortunate patrons of libraries and about how we have a food center to help feed those in need and how the library is a public safe place. Matt Narstedt added that he believes a homeless shelter is a needed amenity in Durant and that he hoped to include it in his plans as city planner.

VIII. Adjournment:  Juliet Cathey made the motion that the meeting be adjourned, and Joe Littlejohn and Carolyn Mabry seconded the motion. All members agreed, and the motion was passed. The meeting was adjourned at 3:57 p.m.
